
Resolution No. 6 (2021) 
 

A RESOLUTION SHOWING SUPPORT FOR AN INTERGOVERNMENTAL 

AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE STATE OF COLORADO DEPARTMENT OF 

TRANSPORTATION AND THE CITY OF CRAIG FOR THE DEVOLUTION OF THE 

WEST VICTORY WAY FRONTAGE ROAD. 

 WHEREAS, the City of Craig has engaged with the Colorado Department of Transportation 

(CDOT) regarding the devolution of the CDOT owned and maintained West Victory Way 

Frontage Road, from just west of Vallarta’s to Finley Lane and adjacent to the north side of US 

Hwy 40 and West Victory Way; and 

WHEREAS, CDOT would relinquish all Right of Way along the Frontage Road and the City 

of Craig would accept ownership through an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA), once CDOT 

has upgraded the Frontage Road’s asphalt surface to new condition; and  

WHEREAS, CDOT would internally invest funding to support construction services 

estimated at a value of $223,660.00. This work would include a 2-inch mill and 2-inch asphalt 

overlay of the Frontage Road in its entirety. This work would be conducted in conjunction with 

the surface treatment job on Hwy 40 schedule to be completed by CDOT in 2022; and 

         WHEREAS, the City of Craig will commit approximately $5,000.00. to complete a survey 

of the Frontage Road, defining the boundary of the Right of Way to be transferred from CDOT to 

the City of Craig upon execution of the IGA by both parties. These limits would include the 

Frontage Road from just west of Vallarta’s to Finley Lane and from the northern boundary of the 

Frontage Road Right of Way to back of curb on the U.S. Hwy 40 side, to include the median 

surface; and 

         WHEREAS, the City understands that the devolution of the Frontage Road from CDOT 

means that all future maintenance will be conducted at the expense of the City. As a result of the 

Frontage Road overlay in 2022, minimal maintenance is expected during the first 8 to 10 years of 

ownership and the City will also collect additional HUTF dollars each successive year beginning 

in 2023 to help offset costs of future maintenance; and   

AND WHEREAS, the transfer of the Frontage Road will allow the City to maintain minor 

road maintenance issues that adversely affect the businesses and their patrons having to access this 

roadway.   The devolution, as described, will also provide a newly surfaced and attractive, 

functional Frontage Road for the community with minimal future expense to the City. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL FOR THE CITY 
OF CRAIG, COLORADO:  

That the City of Craig show support for an Intergovernmental Agreement between the State of 
Colorado Department of Transportation and the City of Craig for the devolution of the West 
Victory Way Frontage Road. 

 

 READ AND APPROVED THIS 9TH DAY OF MARCH 2021 BY THE CITY COUNCIL 

FOR THE CITY OF CRAIG, COLORADO.   
 

                                                                          ______________________________ 

        Jarrod Ogden, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

 

______________________________ 

Liz White, City Clerk 


